Regular meeting of the Waterloo Water & Light Commission held April 6, 2021

The meeting was called to order by President Tom Bergan at 7:00pm at the Waterloo Utilities office. Present were Commissioners Vern Butzine, Devin Schumann, Tim Thomas, Chuck Wallace, Superintendent Barry Sorenson, and Lineman Evan Pratt.

Minutes

It was moved by Schumann, seconded by Butzine, to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2021 meeting. Motion carried.

Expenditures

It was moved by Thomas, seconded by Butzine, to approve the payment of the March bills as presented. Motion carried.

Citizen Input

None.

Update on Water System Upgrades

Barry informed the Commission that Town & Country Engineering is looking at different ways to upgrade the water system at significant savings from the original plan.

Update Hwy O Substation

Barry informed the Commission on the status of the project and the repairs to the 24.9 wire.

Utility Staffing

Barry updated the Commission on staffing and the new lineman starting April 19, 2021.

General Info

Barry informed the Commission on the WWTP Facility presentations scheduled.

It was moved by Thomas, seconded by Butzine, to adjourn. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, Tim Thomas Secretary